Office: 352-8694 Fax: 352-6659 Maintenance: 352-7086

Email:grandcoulee.cap@sasktel.net

Grand Coulee Email Your community your future

Village Council Meeting October 1, 2013

- Minutes of the regular meeting on September 3rd were approved as were the payment of accounts, the bank reconciliations, balance sheet and the financial statements.
- Council passed an amendment to the Traffic Bylaw prohibiting parking in front of the school zone on Assiniboia Ave between the hours of 8:00am to 5:00pm Monday to Friday. Signs will be ordered shortly and posted around the designated areas. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to call the office.
- First reading on the Official Community Plan and Zoning Bylaw amendments were given. There will be public meeting on November 5 @ 7:00pm. Advertisements will be in the Leader Post shortly as per the Planning and Development Act.
- Council has instructed the Administrator to seek legal advice about pursuing the Nuisance Bylaw to force houses to finish construction (i.e. installing garage doors).
- Council has engaged a contractor to begin decommissioning the sewer system the week of October 7. Those houses that have not hooked onto the new system will be capped off at the property line.
- Road and ditch maintenance has begun. More gravel is to be brought in shortly. Please keep vehicles, trailers and such off of the roads so that the trucks and grader can get through.
- Those who have water and sewer arrears will be sent registered letters in November notifying the homeowner that if they are not paid the amounts will be added to and form part of their 2013 taxes.
- October 11-13 extra garbage bins will be brought in to help with fall clean up. Please be respectful when using them and make sure nothing goes into them that should be (i.e. tires).
- October 31, 2013 will be the last day to receive a 4% discount on your 2013 municipal taxes. October is the last month to receive a discount on your property taxes. 2013 taxes are due December 31.
- There will be a fall supper November 3. Please stay tuned for more information.
- The office will be closed on Monday, October 14. Hope you have a wonderful and safe Thanksgiving

The next council meeting will be Tuesday, November 5, 2013 @ 7:30pm at the United Church.